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Newsletter. September 2022 

Kenningtons Primary Academy 
Welcome back to the start of the new academic year.  I hope that you all had a wonderful summer, I 
know I certainly did.  It has been lovely to see so many smiley faces on both children and parents 
over the past few weeks.  We finished school on such a high last year, it will be a challenge to beat 
it over the coming months. 
 
We are delighted to welcome three new teachers to our teaching team: Miss Millard, Miss Main 
and Mr Callen, who will be teaching Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 respectively.  We hope that they settle 
well into the Kenningtons family.  We have also welcomed our new Reception and Nursery intake, 
alongside several children into other year groups.  I’m sure that they have been made to feel very 
welcome by staff and pupils.  It always surprises me how quickly children settle, as if they have 
been here for years. 
 
Our new School Reception and School Office is finally open.  I have really enjoyed hearing the feed-
back from parents and visitors – it is certainly a change from the previous entrance.  It looks and 
feels very fancy and is much safer and more secure.  The rewire is almost complete, with just the 
final snagging to take place.  There is one last project on my list for this academic year and then 
hopefully we can have a break from building works! 
 
This term we have increased the expectation on teachers to plan more first-hand experiences for 
pupils.  This will include both trips and experts coming into school.  We know that this makes learn-
ing come to life and more memorable.  I have allocated more money in the budget for this so that 
each trip is subsidised by the school.  If you are having difficulties in paying for any trips, please 
make sure that you talk to us so that we can set up a payment scheme for you.  I look forward to 
hearing about these experiences from the children. 
 
It was very impressive to see how many parents have purchased a reading diary/home-school 
book.  Some parents were ready with their money on day one.  Please look carefully in the diary to 
make sure that your child is earning their merits.  Reading at home with you and completing their 
homework will ensure that they are well on their way to joining me at Jump Giants in July. 
 
I have been receiving very positive feedback regarding the new caterers.  The food looks and smells 
wonderful and there is much less waste in the bins at the end of lunchtime.  Much of the food is lo-
cally sourced and there is an increased ‘fresh food’ element. Please remember that all children in 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school meal at lunchtime.  If your child has never 
had a school meal, now might be a good time to try. 
 
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to pay my respects to our late Queen.  I am sure, that 
like me, many of you will have made the visit to Buckingham Palace to pay your respects there.  It 
was a very moving experience and part of our national history. We thought about the Queen in as-
sembly last Friday and the children were respectful in an appropriate way.  The weekend will be a 
sad one, but also one to celebrate the life of an outstanding woman.   
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Every Monday Years 1 & 2 Multi-Sports After-School Club  

Mon 19th Sep 
NO SCHOOL TODAY DUE TO THE QUEENS FUNERAL 
(any money paid towards child care provisions will be returned to your PM Account)  

Tues 20th Sep 

Reception All children to start Full-Time this week  

Year 1 Local Walk  Aveley Village 

Year 6 Local Walk to St. Michaels Church Aveley Village 

Every Wednesday Years 3 & 4 Multi-Sports After-School Club  

Weds 21st Sep Year 4 British Museum Trip London 

Thurs 22nd Sep Year 5 First Aid Training In School 

Fri 23rd Sep  
Whole School Jeans for Genes Day Please bring £1 

Years 5 & 6 Football Tournament St Cleres School 

Mon 26th Sep Year 5 Anglo Saxon / Viking Workshop In School 

Fri 30th Sep Years 3 & 4 Cross Country William Edwards School 

This year we would like to ask for Tinned 
Fruit and / or Tinned Tomatoes for Harvest 

Festival. 
 

The Thurrock Foodbank will be collecting 
our donations on Monday 10th October. 
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Headteacher Awards 

Wk 1: “I can talk about my feelings and understand 
that it helps me to understand them” 

Wk2: “I can ask for help, after I’ve had a try” 
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Friday 23rd September 
 

Children can wear their jeans to school and bring a £1 to give to 
their teachers. 
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WC: 19th September 2022 

WC: 26th September 2022 
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All local events 

information can now be found on our 

website in the ‘News’ heading. 

“I spent my morning invigilating the Kent test for the out of County pu-
pils. I was tasked as a room leader and my colleagues and I were allocat-
ed 14 of your Year 6 pupils to undertake all parts of their Kent test. I felt 
impressed to email you to let you know that they were very well be-
haved throughout the morning and absolutely impeccable whilst in the 
formal testing room. They were a credit to themselves and your school, 
so I am emailing to let you and their class teachers know this positive 
feedback” 
Kind regards, 
Claire, Teacher of Biology  

Because of this wonderful feedback, the children were presented 
with the ‘Kenningtons Ambassador’ certificate in assembly, for 

demonstrating 
impeccable behaviour during the 11+ test. 

Introducing our ‘Reading Champions’ 2022 / 2023 


